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Presidentõs Message  

Dear Colleagues, 
 
 

You canõt pick up a healthcare  

related magazine without reading at 

least one article about the changes 

in healthcare. Change hit close to 

home this week when Parkview 

filed for Chapter 11 bankruptcy.  
 

Change is good! Change is also 

challenging. The Medical Staff Office 

still needs to function until 

Parkview closes, but at what level? 

What do I need to do? What do I 

no longer need to do? Who can 

make this decision? Iõm using  

experience and training to make 

many decisions, but it is a  

challenging road.  
 

A friend reminded me of the book 

Who Moved My Cheese, by  

Dr. Spencer 

Johnson, meant 

to take the fear 

and anxiety out 

of managing the 

future and show  

people a simple 

way to   

successfully deal 

with the changing 

times.  The book provides  

methods for moving ahead with 

work and life, safely and effectively.  

Perhaps this is the time to revisit 

that small but powerful writing. 
 

I need to say thank you to all of you 

who have reached out with phone 

calls, emails and Facebook  

messages. The òthinking of youó 

messages got me through some 

very tough moments! I donõt know 

what I will encounter in the days, 

weeks and months ahead, but 

change is good!   

 

I am also thankful for the education 

opportunities that are offered by 

MeAMSS and NAMSS. What you 

learn can help you navigate the 

changes in healthcare.  

 

Melanie Crowe, CPCS  

President 

Congratulations to Kristi Quirion of Redington  

Fairview General Hospital for passing her CPCS 

certification exam in the spring of 2015. 
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Upcoming Educational Opportunities 

T H E  L I G H T H O U S E  

CPCS and CPMSM exam applications are available electronically on the NAMSS website.  
 

All CPCS and CPMSM examinations administered now contain multiple choice questions with three possible 

answer options, a decrease from the previous format of four.  
 

More information about certification, including The Candidate Handbook, is available online at www.NAMSS.org 

  

Save the date!  

October 3 - October 7, 2015  

Washington State Convention Center 

Seattle, Washington 

More information on page 6. 

NAMSS Annual Conference & Exhibition 

Save the dates:  

 

August 7, 2015ñEMHS, Brewer 

November 6, 2015ñHoulton Regional MC, Houlton  

 
Subject to change.  

 

òYou miss 100%  

of the shots  

you donõt take.ó 

 
Wayne Gretzky  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

2015 NAMSS Certification Testing  
Fall Testing Period  

Application Deadline:  

Friday, August 14, 2015  

Testing Period: 

Saturday, October 10 through 

Saturday, October 31, 2015

http://www.NAMSS.org
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T H E  L I G H T H O U S E  

  MeAMSS attends Maine Board of Licensure MeetingñApril 2015 
For the first time in MeAMSS history, we were invited to address the Board of Licensure during their meeting on 

April 7, 2015  This is a copy of my speech: 

Good afternoon.  Thank you for 

inviting me today.  I would like to tell 

you about the Maine Association of 

Medical Staff Services (MeAMSS), a 

group of professionals representing 

Maine hospitals, managed care  

companies, private physician  

practices, various other healthcare 

settings, and even the Board of  

Medicine with your very own Tracy 

Morrison as a member. 
 

MeAMSS was formed in 1996, based 

on bylaws and principles of the  

National Association of Medical Staff 

Services (NAMSS).  Since that time, 

our membership has grown from 

less than 20 inaugural members to 

now approximately 90. Once  

classified as medical staff secretaries, 

we are now recognized as Medical 

Staff Service Professionals (MSSPs).  

We work closely with Medical Staff 

Officers/Leadership, hospital  

administration, legal counsel,  

accrediting body surveyors, various 

hospital committee leaders 

(Credentialing, Bylaws, MEC, BOT, 

etc.), as well as State licensing  

bodies!   
 

Provider credentialing and medical 

services management occurs in  

various healthcare and other settings 

and is performed by professionals 

with diverse educational and work 

backgrounds.  Recognizing the  

diversity of MSSPs throughout the 

country, our national association 

created two certifications:   
 

Certified Provider Credentialing 

Specialist, or CPCS, certificants  

typically perform the provider/ 

practitioner day-to-day credentialing 

functions and are an integral part of 

the credentialing team conducting, 

participating in and maintaining  

credentialing and privileging  

activities.  They are expected to 

possess a comprehensive  

understanding of regulatory  

requirements as well as primary 

source verification methods and 

modalities.    Candidates for this 

certification must be currently  

employed in the medical services 

profession for at least the past 12 

consecutive months and have a total 

of three years experience in the 

medical services profession; or be a 

current CPMSM in good standing. 
 

Certified Professional in Medical 

Services Management, or CPMSM, 

certificants typically perform the 

management functions of medical 

services and compliance with  

accrediting standards.  Again, they 

are also an integral part of the  

credentialing team directing,  

managing, conducting, participating 

in, and maintaining credentialing 

processes, ensuring regulatory  

compliance, and managing  

department operations and  

facilitating medical services functions.  

They may be responsible for staffing,  

budgets, information systems directly 

related to the medical staff office, 

CME, and provider recruitment and 

relations.  Candidates for this  

certification must be currently  

employed in the medical services 

profession for at least the past 12 

consecutive months and have a total 

of five years experience in the  

medical services profession; or be a 

current CPCS in good standing. 
 

Each certification is valid for three 

years with recertification designed to 

assure a level of continued  

competence through the ongoing 

enhancement of knowledge and skills 

in the field of provider credentialing 

and medical services management.  

We must maintain 30 hours of  

continuing education for single  

certification and 45 hours for those 

holding dual certification.   
 

The MeAMSS Board is comprised of 

10 members.  The president, Melanie 

Crowe of Parkview Adventist  

Medical Center and the vice  

president Fiona Ferguson of  

Spectrum Medical Group are here 

today.  Our mission is to promote 

recognition of the profession and 

our expertise as professionals in 

managing credentialing, privileging, 

and practitioner/provider support, as 

well as provide educational  

resources and opportunities.  We 

hold four Association meetings  

annually, and one biennial  

conference.  Our meetings cover a 

wide variety of pertinent healthcare 

topics and include speakers from 

around the state, and nationally for 

the biennial conference.   
 

In 2000, and with the assistance of 

the Maine Hospital Association, legal 

counsel and our Association, Maine 

was one of the first in the US to 

adopt a uniform application for  

credentialing.  Once each hospital 

approved the application, it was 

instituted and today MeAMSS is 

solely responsible for keeping it 

current.  This application allows a 

provider to complete it once and 

submit it to multiple organizations.   
 

Several members currently work at 

Synernet CVO, an organization that 

gathers data and verifies the  

credentials of doctors and other 

health care practitioners.   The CVO 

provides credentialing support to 

health plans and other entities 

providing health care services to 

consumers.  One more way in which 

our organization has evolved over 

time. 
 

Currently, we are focused on  

becoming more active in legislative 

healthcare initiatives that affect the 

medical and allied health staffs.  

These initiatives currently include 

bringing the physician assistant under 

one licensing Board, rather than 

both the MD and DO when they are 

supervised by multiple providers/

specialties; as well as the interstate 

licensure compact;  
 

MeAMSS members abide by the 

ethical principles developed by 

NAMSS to safeguard the public and 

promote quality patient care through 

support of the healthcare  

organization and its functions.  We 

share knowledge, foster educational 

opportunities, and encourage  

personal and professional growth 

through continued self-improvement 

and application of current  

advancements in the profession.  

Members take great pride in playing 

a very important role in patient  

safety and on behalf of the Maine 

Association, I thank you for your 

time today and hope you now have a 

better understanding of our  

profession. 

 

Kim Sibley, CPMSM, CPCS  

St. Joseph Hospital  

MeAMSS Education Chair 



T H E  L I G H T H O U S E  

Membership Questions  
The questions below have been asked over the past quarter. Please contact the 

relevant person if you require more information. 
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òIõve learned that 

people will forget 

what you said,  

people will forget 

what you did,  

but people will never 

forget how you made 

them feel.ó 

 
Maya Angelou  

 

 
 

 

 

  

Question 8:  

From: Becky West 

 Cary Medical Center 

òMy Medical Staff leaders have asked 

me to see what other Medical Staffs 

are monitoring for quality?  If anybody 

is willing to share what their Medical 

Staffõs are monitoring we would greatly 

appreciate it.  Also, if you could share 

with me if you are changing your  

quality indicators once you have 

reached the goal and sustained it for 6 

months?  We are struggling in some 

departments to keep coming up with 

the new indicators.  I appreciate any 

feedback you can provide.ó   
 

For more information: 

bwest@carymed.org 

 

Question 9:  

From: Kim Sibley 

 St. Joseph Healthcare 

òDo you have non-employed providers 

sign a Conflict of Interest  

statement?  If so, how do you manage 

that?ó 
 

For more information: 

KIMBERLY.SIBLEY@sjhhealth.com 

Question 5:  

From:  Donna Totman 

 Mid Coast Hospital 

òIõm interested to know if you conduct 

criminal background checks on your 

physicians.  All physicians or just    

employed physicians?   What company 

do you use?ó   
 

For more information: 

dtotman@midcoasthealth.com 

 

Question 6 :  

From: Pam Loughlin 

 Down East 

òDoes anyone have wording in their 

bylaws addressing the ethics of  

physicians treating themselves or  

family members?ó 
 

For more information: 

ploughlin@dech.org 

 

Question 7:  

From: Pam Higgins 

 Waldo County 

òI am curious to know if any MeAMSS 

members use a pre-application process 

and if so, would you be willing to share 

that with me (including any Bylaws  

language and the application itself)?ó 
 

For more information: 

phiggins@wcgh.org 

 

Question 1:  

From:  Melanie Crowe 

 Parkview Adventist 

òDoes anyone allow Primary Care 

doctors or Sports Medicine doctors to 

be first assist in the OR, and if so, can 

you share your privilege forms?ó 
 

For more information: 

mcrowe@parkviewamc.org 

 

Question 2 :  

From: Pam Loughlin 

 Down East 

òDoes anyone have information  

regarding whether a supervising  

physician must have privileges for 

everything that her physician assistant 

has privileges to do?ó 
 

For more information: 

ploughlin@dech.org 

 

Question 3:  

From:  Cathy Hopler 

 Pen Bay Medical Center 

òIs your Cancer Committee a hospital 

or medical staff committee and who 

takes the minutes at these meetings?ó 
 

For more information: 

chopler@penbayhealthcare.org 

  

Question 4:  

From:  Kimberly Duprey 

 CMMC 

òDo any other hospitals privilege out of 

state pathologists that do consultant 

reads?  Kind of like a vRad situation 

where the pathology is sent to the 

consulting pathologist for diagnosis.ó 
 

For more information: 

dupreyki@cmhc.org 

 

mailto:dupreyki@cmhc.org
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T H E  L I G H T H O U S E  

Please join us in Seattle for the 

NAMSS 39th Educational  

Conference & Exhibition,  

October 3-7, 2015 at the  

Washington State Convention 

Center. This yearõs robust  

educational program and  

networking events have been 

designed to provide you with 

countless opportunities to  

enhance your facility and your 

career. 

 

The NAMSS 39th Educational 

Conference & Exhibition offers 

more than 30 sessions tracked 

by areas of focus and level of 

experience. This yearõs program 

includes fresh, new educational 

content presented by leading 

industry experts. Whether you 

want to learn more about  

credentialing services and  

administration, hear the most up

-to-the-minute industry  

regulations, or view the latest 

groundbreaking technologies, the 

NAMSS Educational Conference 

has something for you! 

 

Looking for ways to earn  

CE-credits toward your NAMSS 

certification? All sessions at this 

yearõs event are CE-approved! 

NPDB Releases New and Improved Guidebook 

Donõt forget to check out the 

Pre-Conference workshops that 

can help you prepare for your 

upcoming Certification exam or 

simply further your professional 

experience. At this yearõs  

Educational Conference you can 

earn up to 16 CE-credits toward 

your Certification. 

 

Start your Conference  

experience at the Ribbon-

Cutting and Exhibit Hall Opening 

Reception before you dive into 

educational sessions and  

participate in this yearõs net-

working opportunities. Join us at 

the Business Luncheon, Keynote 

Address and evening  

Networking Reception to  

connect with colleagues and 

develop valuable relationships 

with industry representatives. 

Donõt miss 2015õs leading event 

for Medical Services  

Professionalsñfurther your 

professional development,  

network with colleagues, and 

join us in the Emerald City! 

 

Register online here: 

 

 

The NPDB is pleased to  

announce the release of the new 

NPDB Guidebook, which  

reflects changes related to policy 

as well as terminology. We hope 

it will be a valuable resource for 

users. The new NPDB  

Guidebook is: 

Faster to navigate.  

A PDF version is now available 

on the NPDB website, with a 

more interactive version coming 

soon. 

Easier to understand.  

It is written with plain, clear  

language, and includes more 

refined definitions to reflect the 

current legislative environment 

and contemporary health care 

terms. 

More responsive to your 

questions.  

It provides more real-world 

examples, and questions and 

answers after each chapter help 

clarify policy. 

Comprehensive.  

It blends the Healthcare Integrity 

and Protection Data Bank and 

NPDB to reflect new combined 

regulations.  

Easier to quickly read and 

scan.  

It features a one-column format, 

additional charts, tables, callout 

boxes, and live links, all of which 

make the new Guidebook more 

user-friendly. 

 

The guidebook incorporates 

elements of the feedback  

received from more than 360 

public comments. The NPDB will 

continue to provide relevant and 

timely updates to the guidebook 

as needed. 

 

Click here to see the PDF  

version of the guide. 

Click here for the online version. 

Did you know?  
in April 2015 the NPDB added the capability to pre-pay for queries. Users 

can now pre-pay for queries in the form of query credits, and can  

pre-purchase an unlimited number. 

Facts about pre-payment: 

�‡���3�U�H-payment allows for simplified billing and invoicing with less  
pre-purchase approval paperwork. 

�‡���4�X�H�U�\���F�U�H�G�L�W�V���F�D�Q���E�H���D�S�S�O�L�H�G���W�R���&�R�Q�W�L�Q�X�R�X�V���4�X�H�U�\���H�Q�U�R�O�O�P�H�Q�W�V���D�Q�G�� 
renewals, and One-Time Queries. 

�‡���1�3�'�%���D�G�P�L�Q�L�V�W�U�D�W�R�U�V���F�D�Q���S�X�U�F�K�D�V�H���F�U�H�G�L�W�V���D�W���D�Q�\���W�L�P�H�� 
�‡���$�O�O���X�V�H�U�V���D�X�W�K�R�U�L�]�H�G���E�\���W�K�H���1�3�'�%���D�G�P�L�Q�L�V�W�U�D�W�R�U���W�R���T�X�H�U�\���F�D�Q���X�V�H���F�U�H�G�L�W�V��
and check the balance at any time. 

�‡���&�U�H�G�L�W�V���D�U�H���Q�R�Q-refundable, but never expire. 
�‡���3�U�H-payment enables users to reconcile a single charge against bank or 
credit card statements instead of many small charges. 

�‡���7�K�H�U�H���L�V���Q�R���O�L�P�L�W���W�R���W�K�H���Q�X�P�E�H�U���R�I���F�U�H�G�L�W�V���\�R�X���F�D�Q���S�X�U�F�K�D�V�H�� 
�‡���7�K�H���V�\�V�W�H�P���Z�L�O�O���D�O�H�U�W���W�K�H���1�3�'�%���D�G�P�L�Q�L�V�W�U�D�W�R�U���V�����Y�L�D���H�P�D�L�O���Z�K�H�Q���W�K�H�� 
Query Credit balance falls below a threshold that the user will be able  

to modify. 
 

You may start your query credit purchase later this month by selecting 

"Purchase Query Credits" on the Administrator Options screen. 

For more information about the Query Credit purchasing process, visit 

our How to Purchase Query Credits page. 

http://www.namss.org/Education/NAMSS39thEducationalConferenceandExhibition.aspx
http://www.namss.org/Education/NAMSS39thEducationalConferenceandExhibition.aspx
http://www.npdb.hrsa.gov/resources/NPDBGuidebook.pdf
http://www.npdb.hrsa.gov/resources/aboutGuidebooks.jsp

